
Bluff Ridge Community Council Meeting 

September 11, 2018, 4:00 P.M., Bluff Ridge Elementary Library 

 

Council Members 

Present: 

Taylor Adams 

Kristen Smith 

Kristie Gardner 

Adrienne Kennett 

Sondra Trillo 

Krista Nance 

Liz Roberts 

Sarah Yates 

Katie Scholer 

Kim Eschler 

Andrea Anderson 

Emily Thorstenson 

Wendy Orme 

Richard Baird 

Chris Wood 

 

Absent/Excused: 

Jyll Padilla, excused 

Brian Schultz, excused 

Dana Jensen, excused 

 

Business 

Principal Kennett and Krista Nance reviewed the jobs of Community Council. 

 Review assessments 

 Identify school needs  

 Create School Improvement Plan 

 Create a spending plan for Land Trust money 

 Fund a digital training for students 

 

Discussed attending the Utah state training for Community Councils 

 October 23, 2018, 6:00-8:00, Ogden High  

 This will be our October meeting 

 

Chose dates for future Community Council meeting for this year 

 September 11   February 5 

 October 23 (state training)  March 5 

 November 6    April 9 

 December 4    May 7    



January 8 

 

Principal Kennett reviewed the school goals and explained our progress towards the 

goals. 

 

Discussed the purpose of Mindfulness at Bluff Ridge:  

Level 1 teachers have been trained to be organize their classroom in a way that 

supports the Mindfulness philosophy. 

Level 2 teachers have been trained to teach their students or others Mindfulness. 

 

Chris Wood discussed our Watch Dogs program and ideas were shared for increasing 

the rate of volunteer dads here at Bluff Ridge. 

 

Our new Playworks program was explained.  

The goals of inclusive practices, positive affirmations, and physical activity where 

shared. 

Successes and adjustment challenges were discussed. 

 

Community Council By-Laws will be sent out to members via email. Members were 

instructed to review the by-laws and vote to approve them by a responding email. 

 

2018/2019 Community Council Elections 

Katie Scholer nominated to chair and Richard Baird was nominated for vice-chair. 

Community Council voted unanimously to have Katie Scholer serve as chair and 

Richard Baird serve as vice-chair. 

 

Sarah Yates, Kristen Smith, and Sondra Trillo were nominated to serve as secretary. 

Community Council voted unanimously to have Sondra Trillo serve as secretary. 

Kristen Smith agreed to help Sondra if needed. 

 

Next Meeting 

October 23, 6:00-8:00, Ogden High (state training) 

  


